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          9 November 2015 
Last week I had the opportunity to spend some time with our brand new Kindergarten parents while their children were attending our Kindergarten Transition Program. It was terrific to welcome all of our new families to a fantastic school. Our new families have been introduced to our P&C, Before and After School Care, Uniform Shop and School Canteen. I look forward to getting to know them better over the upcoming weeks. 

I also got to spend some time with in K/1H where we read some fantastic books together and sang some old favourite songs. I also had some students visit to show me their great work. Hayden and Jacob from 3/4F came to show me their beautiful work and Apryl from 3/4C has shown great improvement with her IT skills, showing off a wonderful move that she has made. Well done guys, keep up the great work!

Annual School Assessment Survey

Thank you to those families who have completed our school survey.

Each year, the school conducts an Annual School Assessment Survey. This survey is designed to assess current school practices and policies on learning, along with parent satisfaction. Responses will be used to improve and guide future directions at Tuggerawong Public School. All parents are encouraged to take the time to complete the survey via the link below as we truly value your feedback (please use “control” click if you have difficulty accessing the site). The link will be accessible until Monday 7th December, 2015.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ZuzYOJo3ifKxDiVldEeDeenuToeff-l4YiIUaEYffec/viewform?usp=send_form
A direct link has been provided on our Facebook page and school website of ease of access.

Reading Recovery Room Makeover

Our Reading Recovery room renovation is taking shape thanks to the great work from Terry and our Norta Norta group. The walls and ceiling have all been painted and the new furniture has arrived. Our Norta Norta students will now be painting some artwork to hang on the walls.

Uniform update
Last week our school voted to phase out our existing plain maroon shirts to be replaced by our current sports shirts. This will take place throughout next year. Both shirts will be accepted in 2016 with full implementation of the new shirt to be in place in 2017.

It was highlighted to me that the cost of the new school shirt may be prohibitive to many of our families. I will be working with our uniform committee to find a solution to this issue. If money is a factor in being able to afford a school uniform then please feel welcome to come and discuss this with me so we can help.

School photos
Our school photos have arrived and should have gone home with students today.

In our front office window, you will be able to view the group shots of our School Leaders, Sports Representatives, Library Prefects and SRC Representatives. If you would like to order one of these photos, please see the front office for an order form.

These photos will need to be ordered by Wednesday, 18 November. Any orders taken after that date will incur a $20 surcharge.

David Ireland  - Principal
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KS
WOW! Week 6 already. 

The students loved their time with their buddies last week during kindergarten transition. They will be performing for the new kindergarten students this Friday. Thank you to those of you who have returned their Morning Tea invitation RSVP, if you haven’t could you all please return it ASAP for catering purposes? We hope to begin around 9.15am in the hall.  

Please continue to keep reading every single night with your child. I understand that this is a busy time of the year, however to retain all of the reading strategies learnt, it’s imperative that children are reading their home reader every night. 

Have a great week - Michelle Shaw

K/1H

As Kinder Headstart begins it is hard to believe it has been a year since our Kinders were coming to school for the first time! Where has the year gone???

While Headstart is on we will be changing Sport to Friday, so that is for the next 3 weeks now.

This Friday we will be performing our dance from the concert for the new children and their families. Can all children bring in their costumes from the concert please as soon as possible?  The boys will need their jeans and the girls will need their T-Shirt and tights. Please put these in a bag labelled with their names, just as you did at concert time. Thanks.

Don’t forget that parents are also invited to the meet and greet morning tea with the new parents this Friday.

Some children have told me they would like to sing or dance at the Talent Quest. This is open to all students but they need to have suitable music and have properly rehearsed, so if they want to be in it they may need help. We are looking forward to seeing what they can do.

Have a great week

Sue Hurley - Class Teacher

1S
Hi all

It is already midway through the term, so our class is getting ready for our end of year Christmas carols. Our class will be doing “Deck the sheds”. 

Reports will be sent out at the end of the term, so if you would like to make a time with me to discuss your child’s progress please come in and see me. 

Please remember to send in your child’s licence cards, I have already awarded most of the Gold Licences and only a few are left to go. Well done to all of the students who are now working towards their Diamond Licence! It is also great to see more people taking part in the home reading program! I’ve been happy to hand out some more awards.

I’d like to say a big thankyou to our parent helpers that have been helping during groups and afternoon sessions. We love seeing you and having your help!

Thanks!

Mrs Stephens 

1/2TM 

Welcome to week 6! We can’t believe we are in the second half of term 4, the year has flown by very quickly. 1/2TM have been very busy learning to read quarter to and quarter past time and reading The Great Kapok Tree. 

Thank you to all the grandparents who came to visit us on Grandparents Day. It was great to see you all and the students loved showing you what they do at school.

Just a reminder that students are not permitted to bring any toys to school. They can be easily lost and broken. Students are only permitted to bring a small handball. All other sport equipment can be borrowed from the sports shed.

Please ensure that your child has a hat at school every day and that it is clearly labelled with their name. As the weather warms up, students without hats will have to play under the library COLA. 

1/2TM have sport on a Friday and PE on a Tuesday. Sports uniform is required for Friday, however, students just need appropriate footwear for PE lessons. 1/2TM have library on a Wednesday afternoon. Students have been sent home slips for overdue library books. Please return these books as soon as possible as the library will be starting stocktake very shortly. 

Have a great week and please do not hesitate to come and speak with us if you have any concerns.

Mrs Towns and Mrs Melvin. 



Friday,    13 November




 - Kindergarten  Headstart (2)

Monday,  16 November




- P & C Meeting

Friday,    20 November




- Kindergarten  Headstart (3)
Friday,    27 November




- Kindergarten  Headstart (4)
Tuesday,       1 December




- Helpers Morning Tea – 11.00am
Wednesday,  9 December




- Carols Night

Friday,         11 December




- Presentation Day

Monday,       14 December



- Class Reward Day

Tuesday.      15 December




- Year 6 Farewell

Wednesday, 16 December



- Talent Quest

Wednesday, 16 December

- Last day for Students

Thursday,   17 December

- STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Friday,      18 December

- STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

PARENT HELPERS MORNING TEA
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Canteen Menu

Contact Number 0487 100 144

Junior Meat P (low fat)

‘Sausage Roll (low fat

Veggie Burger

veggie pattie etiuce, tomato, beetroot, carrot,
BBQ or S/Chill sauce

Cheese Burger

Beef patie, cheese, tomato o BBQ sauce

Chicken Burger

Crumbed breast patie, lettuce, mayo

Vegemite, Honey, Cheese
Egg (includes Mayo)

Egg & Lettuce
(includes Mayo)

Salad
Lettuce, tomato, carrot,
beetroot, cucumber

Drinks
Water $1.00
Flavoured Milk $2.00
Chocolate Strawberry,
Banana
uiced up $2.00

Carbonated Juice
Minion, Frozen, Avengers.

Juice Popper $2.00
Orange & Apple.

Quench Mineral water | $2.00
Blue Haven & Lemon Lime

Up &GO 250
Chocolate & Strawberry

Canteen Managers Bron Quinlan & Kylie Ford

ALL HOT FOOD MUST BE PRE ORDERED BY 9:30

Chicken Breast Goujons

$0.50 each Hot Dog (includes tomato sauce)  $3.00
$1.70 Pizza - Hawaiian or Cheese & Bacon  $3.00
) $250 Lasagne (cutlery Inciuded) $4.00
$4.40 Hamburger $4.40
Beef pattis, letiuce, tomato,beetroot
BBG or tomato sauce
$4.00 Chicken wrap 8400
3 goujons, lettuce, mayo
$4.00 Salad box $400
lettuce, tomato, cucumber, grated carrot &
cheese, salad dressing
Sandwiches
$2.00 Ham 53.00
$2.50 Chicken (shredded) $3.50
$3.00 Tuna 53.00
Lettuce & Mayo
5350 Ham & Salad $4.40
Lettuce, tomato,cucumber,beetroot
Snacks Ice Blocks Fruit Break
JJ Chicken snacks | $1.20  YogoSmall | S0.60 | Fresh Fruit & Veggie
snappy Seasonal & Variety
Jumpies $120 LargeSnappy = $1.00 Prices Varies
startfrom 50
Honey Soy chips | $1.50  lce mony $100 | Sauce Tubs
Tomato, BBQ, Mayo
$0.30
SeaSaltChips  $150  Moosie $120 | Add $0.50 for Rolls
or wraps
Choc Chip Mufin | $200  Slushies 5200 | Hotmilo only
avallable in

Cheese & Bacon
Bun

$2.00

NO CREDIT WILL BE GIVEN IN THE CANTEEN
The school Canteen is run by Tuggerawong PAC, any profits are used to support the school to help provide
resources for ll o our students. All pices have been reviewed by the P&C Executives and the Canteen Committce.
f you have some spare time piease come along and help out.
Prices Effective October 2015

Flexi Schools is also now available

Autumn & Winter



All of the parents who have helped support the school during 2015 are invited to our Parent Helpers Morning Tea. 

Place:   Library

Date:   Tuesday, 1 December  2015

Time:   11.00 am  

We look forward to seeing you there!

[image: image8.wmf]TALENT QUEST

The Talent Quest this year will be held on the last day students attend Wednesday, 16 December from 9am. Students need to begin rehearsing and preparing an item very soon. Our students are usually very enthusiastic about this wonderful opportunity to showcase their talents! Students have performed many various types of acts in the past. They can sing, dance, act out a skit, be a stand-up comic or even do a display such as karate. We will be holding auditions for this much anticipated event later in the term. Be careful to check song lyrics to be sure they are appropriate. Further information will follow. Start practicing now!

Cheers - Mrs Hurley
P & C FUNDRAISING
REMINDER! REMINDER!
TEA TOWEL FUNDRAISER
COST:  $12.00 each
Great Christmas Gifts for family members!

Orders need to be in by this Friday,13 November.

NO LATE ORDERS WILL BE TAKEN  

 ALL ORDERS HAVETO BE SENT ON FRIDAY AFTERNOON TO SUPPLIERS
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	2015 - TERM 4 - CANTEEN ROSTER

	Monday

9/11/15
	Tuesday

10/11/15
	Wednesday

11/11/15
	Thursday

12/11/15
	Friday

13/11/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lyndal Penman
	Laura Rosales
	Rebecca A

	Monday

16/11/15
	Tuesday

17/11/15
	Wednesday

18/11/15
	Thursday

19/11/15
	Friday

20/11/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lyndal Penman
	Amy Baars
	Kristy Reeson

	Monday

23/11/15
	Tuesday

24/11/15
	Wednesday

25/11/15
	Thursday

26/11/15
	Friday

27/11/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lyndal Penman
	Laura Rosales
	Rebecca A

	Monday

30/11/15
	Tuesday

1/12/15
	Wednesday

2/12/15
	Thursday

3/12/15
	Friday

4/12/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lyndal Penman
	Amy Baars
	Kristy Reeson

	FLEXI SCHOOLS – is up and running.  Please use this way of ordering if possible.  The Canteen has a laptop available for parents to order if needed.

Please register now.  

PLEASE NOTE

2016 – the canteen will not be accepting manual orders.  See brochure at end of newsletter

PARENT CANTEEN HELPERS NEEDED

If you could help out in canteen from 9.00 – 12.00pm (preparation and lunch break sales) or just for the lunch break 11.00 – 12.00pm would be appreciated.

 Please contact front office or Kylie /Bron.
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       TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL OOSH NEWS 
Hello from Oosh, we have had another busy yet very wet week at Oosh. We have spent most of our afternoons inside this week; the children involved themselves in a variety of activities such as craft experiences. The children have started a new spring/summer wall display making trees, their own flowers and using collage material to decorate some insects you might see in the garden.

We thank Mrs Sturgess very much for allowing us to look after her stick insects, the children have made them very welcome, involving them in their free play activities.  Some of the children thought it would be a cool idea to make a gym for the stick insects with our coloured wooden blocks. 

We have finalised our Christmas vacation care itinerary, this and booking forms will be out next week so keep an eye out.
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*** To avoid disappointment, if you require care from our service, 24 hours’ notice is required  for both Before and After School Care as we are full most afternoons and some mornings. 
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TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS UPDATE FORM

STUDENTS NAME/S: ………………………………………………………………………………………..                  



 ..…………………………………………...............................................
 FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS

RMB/PO Box:………………..                  Street No/Property Name: ……………………………
Street Name: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Suburb/Town: ……………………………………………………….      Post Code: ……………………………….

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………..

Mother/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………..
Mobile Number: …………………………………………..
Work Number: ...................................
Father/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Mobile Number: ………………………………………….
Work Number: .................................... 

EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS

	Name - Relationship to Family
	Daytime Phone
	Mobile

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


CONTACT DETAILS FOR PARENT NOT RESIDING WITH STUDENT

Parent/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………….

Relationship to Student: ……………………………………………............................

Home Address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………….   Mobile Number: ……………………………….
STUDENTS NAME/S: ……………………………………………………………………………………                  



  ..…………………………………………............................................



  ……………………………………………………………………………………..
SCHOOL HOURS:
School starts

9.00 am (supervision is available at 8.45 am)

Lunch



11.00 am to 11.55 am (children eat in a supervised area for 
                                                                           10 minutes)

Recess:


1.55 pm to 2.15 pm

School Finishes:

3.00 pm
On occasions children may need to be brought to school before 8.45am.  Between 8.30am and 8.45am there is minimal supervision available.  Students should not be at school before 8.30am as there is no supervision available.

TERM DATES 2015
Term 1         Wednesday, 28 January –   Thursday, 2 April

Term 2
Tuesday,      21 April –         Friday, 26 June

Term 3
Tuesday,      14 July –          Friday, 18 September

Term 4 
Tuesday,        6 October -  Wednesday, 16 December

Staff Development Days: 27 January

                                         20 April

                                         13 July

                                        17/18 December
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
         STUDENT ABSENCE NOTE
My child ………………………………………………………………………………………. of class ………………………

Was absent from school on ………………………………………………………………… for the following reason:

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Parent Name: …………………………………………………………………..  Date: ………………………………….. 
Signature: …………………………………………………………………………….
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SCHOOL SECURITY – 1300 880 021


